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Cottage Street School PTO Membership Meeting
Minutes from March 1st, 2012 
Meeting began at 7:03 p.m. adjourned at 7:43 p.m.

22 members present 
Introductions

Approved February 2nd minutes by voice
Committee updates:
a) Iron Chef Night – Was held the Thursday night before winter break. It was a nice night, a little smaller than last year. We feel it was because not enough notice was given. There are pictures and the winning recipe on the website.
b) Teacher Appreciation Week – No new update this month

c) Broadway Cougars—“Thwacked” – Nothing major to report. The sets are built and on stage. They look wonderful. We moved the Thursday night performance to Wednesday night. Now we are just working on the T-shirts for the participants.

d) Fun Fair – JUST 24 DAYS!! – We are moving along. Volunteer sheets are slowly coming back so far only 27. We need many more!!! Especially for Friday setup. We had discussed taking the tips that the 5th graders earned in the café and donating them to the 5th grade celebration but they did not like that idea. We are still exploring the Teacher Auction. We currently have a few items and if we get enough then we will set up a separate table for them. Otherwise we will find a place on the raffle table. Kohls put up a volunteer sheet, so hopefully we will receive a few volunteers from them, which should also provide us with an extra $500. The Brick fundraiser will share a table with the Yearbook this year. Lastly we are slowly receiving the larger raffle items.

e) Providence Bruins is confirmed for April 15th at 2pm. The chorus will be singing “America the Beautiful” at halftime. Tickets should go out soon.

f) Roller Skating – Has been rescheduled to Sunday May 20th from 12 to 2pm.

g) Family Fitness night at the YMCA has been scheduled for Friday April 13th – This is a great night. The Y opens the Pool and Gym for all Cottage families. There will be the inflatable structures for the kids to play on.

h) Box tops contest – The last one for this school year just came back in and grossed $235 bringing our year to date total to $1,350. The next one will be for next school year.

i) Brick Fundraiser – The First batch received 40 orders totaling $2,500. We are currently in our second round and so far we only have 2 orders. We will have a table at Fun Fair to collect last minute orders. The second round will be sent out the day after Fun Fair. If all goes well they will come in during April Vacation to install all the bricks so that after the break we can have a dedication ceremony. 
Other Programming news:

Programs update – 

Feb 13 - MOS visited gr 2 & 3 - Cryogenics: States of Matter

Feb 14 - All school - Roots of American Music - everyone enjoyed the music but teachers said it was a shame the kids were not allowed to get up and dance

Feb 15 - Kindergarten Dance Program performance

Feb 28 - Harriet Tubman - gr 1 - got excellent reviews

 

Upcoming

March – Gr. 1 will have a presentation from Blue Hills Trailside Museum about mammals on Mar 26.

 

Gr. 5 will have the MOS Windmill Workshop on Mar 29

 We need a new chair person for the Dafodil days for next year the person we had lined up will be transitioning to East next year.
The new Popcorn maker is making more money than before it even pops quicker.

Principal’s report:
Kevin  

March is gearing up to be another very busy month. 
Guest Reader will be in tomorrow to celebrate Dr. Seuss’s birthday. In addition we will have several people from various public positions in Sharon coming in to read to the students.
Next week starts the ½ days/early release for parent-teacher conferences

Kindergarten Screening is coming up.

We have MCAS starting on the 20th
1st grade has the PJ day

We have the Spelling Bee on March 8th at 7pm at the Sharon High School with Parent and Teacher teams.
Broadway Cougars will be performing their Musical – “THWACKED”

And Fun Fair 

All this month…..

We just had MCAS night this past Tuesday. It was lightly attended around 20 to 30 people. One point to stress is that if you child wakes up on MCAS day and is sick and absolutely miserable keep them home because there are make up days and it’s better that they take a make up when they are feeling refreshed and not miserable.

Class Lists will be started in April. A reminder to parents to make sure you fill the questionnaire out and avoid specific teacher requests.

Step up day has a new challenge this year. We will have to come up with a plan to incorporate the transitioning students in this special day.

Andy

The Green team is Hibernating at the moment. However once the weather turns nice again we will begin to explorer the results of our earlier composting. 

Treasurer’s report:
Income:

Brick Fund.


Up a little as orders trickle in

Cougar Gear


Also up a little

Fun Fair


Deposits starting to go out

KidStuff Coupon book
We received one straggling check

Mainspring 


money spent on supplies, this usually breaks even

Membership


received on more family sign up

Popcorn Friday
Still in the red due to new machine purchase but slowly paying for itself
Roller skating
Deposit paid
School pictures 
Just a tad bit over budget

Expenses:

Birthday Books

will be replenished soon

CAPP workshop
 
through the Nurses office

Drama program

should have money left over to carryover to next year

Programs


Paid for Harriet Tubman
Teachers’ Stipends
Reimbursements paid out. Reminder sent to teachers with a balance

New Business:

Spelling Bee – March 8th at 7pm at the SHS – We have both a teacher team and a parent team so come on out and cheer on our Cottage teams.
Family Day at a New England Revolution game – Still not sure on this event yet. 
Art Night / Spring Book fair – May 3rd – we will be working with scholastic again this year.

Spring Photos – Will be scheduling soon, possibly the week after spring break. This is a great opportunity for entire families to get their photos taken together.

Cougar Day – April 13th Spring line of cougar gear
· Tank tops for girls

· Towels

· Tie dye tank tops

· Mesh running shorts

· Socks

· Headband/bandanas

· Reusable grocery bags

PTO Meets the 1st Thursday of the month at 7:00pm in the Cottage Street School Library

Free Childcare is provided

Contact us at: CSSPTO@gmail.com
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